
From: Chandra Dillard <ChandraDillard@schouse.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/15/2011 5:33:05 PM
Subject: RE: Follow Up

Dear Katherine---

It was so good running into you yesterday. I hope you're doing well. Thanks so much for agreeing to help me with 
several appointments I would like to recommend to Gov. Haley.

For the South Carolina State Housing Finance & Development Authority, I would like to recommend Darrin Goss. I 
submitted a letter to the Governor with his resume several months ago. But I have yet to receive a response. Mr. 
Goss is an excellent candidate and is willing to serve.

For the South Carolina Cosmetology Board, I'd like to recommend William “Bill” Deck, from Greenville . He is a 
licensed cosmetologist and owner and operator of his own salon. He is very willing to serve in this capacity. I have 
not sent the Governor any information on this candidate. Please advise what paperwork I should complete for him to 
be considered.

And while I have your attention, can you please check on a invitation I extended to the Governor in Feb. then again 
on May 17 to attend a women's luncheon for ATHENA International Women's Leadership Day in Greenville on Tues. 
Sept 20. The Governor told me on May 12 that she considers legislative request of this nature a high priority. 
However I have not received a response from her office on this matter.

Any assistance you can offer me on these items would be greatly appreciated. It's just great knowing that you're 
willing to help me.
Many thanks!

Chandra

Chandra Dillard 
414-D Blatt Bldg 
Columbia, SC 29211 
803-212-6791

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, June 08, 2011 2:14 PM
To: Chandra Dillard
Subject: Follow Up

Representative Dillard, 
I hope you are having a great week.
This is a follow up from our last conversation.
Please email me your recommendation and the board they are interested in.

Please let me know if you need anything else. 
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
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